Eugene & Linda Gehm

Greetings in the Name of Jesus Christ, our Lord!

“For you must teach others those things you and many others
have heard me speak about. Teach these great truths to trustwor- |E9A
thy men who will, in turn, pass them on to others.” (2 Timothy 2:2
LB). We are thankful that the leaders in Mexico diligently shared
and taught the Word of God to the Deaf people at churches and/or
homes, and even on Zoom. We also shared daily devotions on
WhatsApp. Our Bible study group is celebrating its fifth anniver-
sary on Zoom this month in May. We had between 20 and 30 attendants. Glory to God!

Pastor Salvador and Olga Gémez (North Mexico City)

In February and March, several Deaf people had received Christ as their Savior.
A new young Christian desires to serve Christ in worship and tithing. Please pray
for them at our church, the Christian Center for the Deaf.

We are asking you to pray for us to have a permission from the government that
will allow us to legally establish on the land. Thank you, and God bless you.

Since there is no Deaf church in Cuernavaca, Recently
Teresa had invited the Deaf people to the Bible study at
one of her Deaf friend’s home in Cuernavaca. Often
time she tried to get them to attend church, but they
couldn't go to church because of their business commit-
ments. Please pray for Teresa and that they will start
hunger for the Word of God, and that the number of Deaf people will expand.
Thank you for your prayers. God bless you!




Pastor Asael and Teresa Caneda (South Mexico City)

Tere and | continue to share the gospel together. We are delight to serve Jesus
Christ; our hearts are for God. We serve in love in three different places: a nursing
home for the elderly in Cuernavaca, Morelos. We share His message of salvation
in a rehabilitation center and in the San Martin neighborhood of Malinalco. We
continue to serve at the "lglesia Vereda (Vereda church)”. We went to a rehabilitation center. There
were 100 men between the ages of 15 and 70 and four women between the ages of 20 and 40.

We were able to see God's promises fulfilled in ministering to the 100 children at the Barrio San
Martin community in Malinalco. We were able to deliver gifts (toys) and carried out some activities
to evangelize the children and their families. We played games, performed a play, and prayed with
the children.

Our hearts were filled with joy and gratitude, exalting in the name of Christ. We thank God for all the
cheerful givers who, in obedience, fulfill His purpose and supported us in delivering the glfts to the
children. -

Since the number of Deaf attendants grew larger at our home, we moved to a very
nice all purpose shelter. The pastor at the hearing church offered us to use that

We haven't received the reports from Pastor Carlos Suarez and Pastor Eder Campuzano. Howev-
er, they are faithfulness in ministering to the Deaf people in their places. Please include them in
your prayers. Thank you.

Linda and | want to express our thanks to you for your faithfulness in financial support and prayers.
Your support helps to keep the gospel spread to the Deaf people in Mexico. We do appreciate it
very much, especially your prayers. Glory to God!

Blessings,

Eugene & Linda
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